
 

 
         COVID-19 Testing: New Reporting Requirements 

Date:  October 27, 2020 
 
Beginning on November 2, 2020 to comply with federal and state regulations, the following 
additional patient information is now required when ordering COVID-19 PCR and/or 
COVID-19 Antibody testing: 
 
• Home address 
• Phone number 
• Occupation  
• Employer name  
• Work address  
• Employer phone number  
• Whether you work or volunteer in an elementary, secondary, or post-secondary school, 
and the name of such school 
• Whether you attend school (if applicable) 
 
This information will be required and captured electronically in eRecord. For all other 
practices, a hard copy lab requisition with the new required demographics fields will be 
distributed and must accompany specimens sent to UR Medicine Labs for COVID-19 PCR 
and/or COVID-19 Antibody testing.  Testing may be delayed if the required information is 
not received.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact your Lab Services Account Manager at: 
LabServicesOutreach@URMC.Rochester.edu 
 
 
From: Tamera Paczos, M.D., M.S., FACP 
 Medical Director, UR Medicine Labs-Ridgeland Road Laboratory 
 University of Rochester Medical Center 
 Phone: 585-275-8546 

E-mail: Tamera_Paczos@urmc.rochester.edu 
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